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(4) Must submit a quality control 
manual acceptable to the FAA as re-
quired by § 145.211(c). 

(b) Unless the FAA indicates other-
wise, personnel and equipment from 
the certificated repair station with 
managerial control and from each of 
the satellite repair stations may be 
shared. However, inspection personnel 
must be designated for each satellite 
repair station and available at the sat-
ellite repair station any time a deter-
mination of airworthiness or return to 
service is made. In other cir-
cumstances, inspection personnel may 
be away from the premises but must be 
available by telephone, radio, or other 
electronic means. 

(c) A satellite repair station may not 
be located in a country other than the 
domicile country of the certificated re-
pair station with managerial control. 

§ 145.109 Equipment, materials, and 
data requirements. 

(a) Except as otherwise prescribed by 
the FAA, a certificated repair station 
must have the equipment, tools, and 
materials necessary to perform the 
maintenance, preventive maintenance, 
or alterations under its repair station 
certificate and operations specifica-
tions in accordance with part 43. The 
equipment, tools, and material must be 
located on the premises and under the 
repair station’s control when the work 
is being done. 

(b) A certificated repair station must 
ensure all test and inspection equip-
ment and tools used to make air-
worthiness determinations on articles 
are calibrated to a standard acceptable 
to the FAA. 

(c) The equipment, tools, and mate-
rial must be those recommended by the 
manufacturer of the article or must be 
at least equivalent to those rec-
ommended by the manufacturer and 
acceptable to the FAA. 

(d) A certificated repair station must 
maintain, in a format acceptable to the 
FAA, the documents and data required 
for the performance of maintenance, 
preventive maintenance, or alterations 
under its repair station certificate and 
operations specifications in accordance 
with part 43. The following documents 
and data must be current and acces-

sible when the relevant work is being 
done: 

(1) Airworthiness directives, 
(2) Instructions for continued air-

worthiness, 
(3) Maintenance manuals, 
(4) Overhaul manuals, 
(5) Standard practice manuals, 
(6) Service bulletins, and 
(7) Other applicable data acceptable 

to or approved by the FAA. 

Subpart D—Personnel 

SOURCE: Docket No. FAA–1999–5836, 66 FR 
41117, Aug. 6, 2001, unless otherwise noted. 

§ 145.151 Personnel requirements. 

Each certificated repair station 
must— 

(a) Designate a repair station em-
ployee as the accountable manager; 

(b) Provide qualified personnel to 
plan, supervise, perform, and approve 
for return to service the maintenance, 
preventive maintenance, or alterations 
performed under the repair station cer-
tificate and operations specifications; 

(c) Ensure it has a sufficient number 
of employees with the training or 
knowledge and experience in the per-
formance of maintenance, preventive 
maintenance, or alterations authorized 
by the repair station certificate and 
operations specifications to ensure all 
work is performed in accordance with 
part 43; and 

(d) Determine the abilities of its non-
certificated employees performing 
maintenance functions based on train-
ing, knowledge, experience, or prac-
tical tests. 

§ 145.153 Supervisory personnel re-
quirements. 

(a) A certificated repair station must 
ensure it has a sufficient number of su-
pervisors to direct the work performed 
under the repair station certificate and 
operations specifications. The super-
visors must oversee the work per-
formed by any individuals who are un-
familiar with the methods, techniques, 
practices, aids, equipment, and tools 
used to perform the maintenance, pre-
ventive maintenance, or alterations. 

(b) Each supervisor must— 
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(1) If employed by a repair station lo-
cated inside the United States, be cer-
tificated under part 65. 

(2) If employed by a repair station lo-
cated outside the United States— 

(i) Have a minimum of 18 months of 
practical experience in the work being 
performed; or 

(ii) Be trained in or thoroughly fa-
miliar with the methods, techniques, 
practices, aids, equipment, and tools 
used to perform the maintenance, pre-
ventive maintenance, or alterations. 

(c) A certificated repair station must 
ensure its supervisors understand, 
read, and write English. 

§ 145.155 Inspection personnel require-
ments. 

(a) A certificated repair station must 
ensure that persons performing inspec-
tions under the repair station certifi-
cate and operations specifications 
are— 

(1) Thoroughly familiar with the ap-
plicable regulations in this chapter and 
with the inspection methods, tech-
niques, practices, aids, equipment, and 
tools used to determine the airworthi-
ness of the article on which mainte-
nance, preventive maintenance, or al-
terations are being performed; and 

(2) Proficient in using the various 
types of inspection equipment and vis-
ual inspection aids appropriate for the 
article being inspected; and 

(b) A certificated repair station must 
ensure its inspectors understand, read, 
and write English. 

§ 145.157 Personnel authorized to ap-
prove an article for return to serv-
ice. 

(a) A certificated repair station lo-
cated inside the United States must en-
sure each person authorized to approve 
an article for return to service under 
the repair station certificate and oper-
ations specifications is certificated 
under part 65. 

(b) A certificated repair station lo-
cated outside the United States must 
ensure each person authorized to ap-
prove an article for return to service 
under the repair station certificate and 
operations specifications is— 

(1) Trained in or has 18 months prac-
tical experience with the methods, 
techniques, practices, aids, equipment, 

and tools used to perform the mainte-
nance, preventive maintenance, or al-
terations; and 

(2) Thoroughly familiar with the ap-
plicable regulations in this chapter and 
proficient in the use of the various in-
spection methods, techniques, prac-
tices, aids, equipment, and tools appro-
priate for the work being performed 
and approved for return to service. 

(c) A certificated repair station must 
ensure each person authorized to ap-
prove an article for return to service 
understands, reads, and writes English. 

§ 145.159 Recommendation of a person 
for certification as a repairman. 

A certificated repair station that 
chooses to use repairmen to meet the 
applicable personnel requirements of 
this part must certify in a format ac-
ceptable to the FAA that each person 
recommended for certification as a re-
pairman— 

(a) Is employed by the repair station, 
and 

(b) Meets the eligibility requirements 
of § 65.101. 

§ 145.161 Records of management, su-
pervisory, and inspection per-
sonnel. 

(a) A certificated repair station must 
maintain and make available in a for-
mat acceptable to the FAA the fol-
lowing: 

(1) A roster of management and su-
pervisory personnel that includes the 
names of the repair station officials 
who are responsible for its manage-
ment and the names of its supervisors 
who oversee maintenance functions. 

(2) A roster with the names of all in-
spection personnel. 

(3) A roster of personnel authorized 
to sign a maintenance release for ap-
proving a maintained or altered article 
for return to service. 

(4) A summary of the employment of 
each individual whose name is on the 
personnel rosters required by para-
graphs (a)(1) through (a)(3) of this sec-
tion. The summary must contain 
enough information on each individual 
listed on the roster to show compliance 
with the experience requirements of 
this part and must include the fol-
lowing: 

(i) Present title, 
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